

KARSON TURNER PRESIDENT HENDRY

NICK MADDOX PRESIDENT ELECT LEON

MELISSA MCKINLAY FIRST VICE PRESIDENT PALM BEACH

ROB WILLIAMSON SECOND VICE PRESIDENT SANTA ROSA

CHRISTOPHER G. CONSTANCE, M.D. IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT CHARLOTTE

VIRGINIA "GINGER" DELEGAL EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

November 15, 2018

Via Certified Mail - Return Receipt Requested

The Honorable Pat Edwards, Chair Nassau County Board of County Commissioners 96135 Nassau Place, Suite 1 Yulee, FL 32097

Re:

FAC Board of Directors Vacancy - District 4

Dear Chairman Edwards:

In accordance with the Bylaws of the Florida Association of Counties, please find this certified letter as notification that a vacancy on the FAC Board of Directors for District 4 represented by Nassau County Commissioner George Spicer has occurred as a result of Commissioner Spicer's losing the primary election for his commission seat. As such, the Nassau County Board of County Commissioners is hereby requested to identify a replacement to complete his unexpired term ending in June 2020.

The Florida Association of Counties Bylaws require the Executive Director to notify the Chair of the Board of County Commissioners which the former director represented. Furthermore, in accordance with the Bylaws, the Executive Director must request that the county fill the vacancy within 30 days of receipt of this correspondence. If the county chooses not to fill the vacancy, the President of the Association is directed to appoint a commissioner from the Senate district to fill the unexpired term.

We appreciate the county's long time support of and participation in the Florida Association of Counties. Your involvement has never been more critical and we look forward to having a Nassau County commissioner on our governing board.

Sincerely,

Virginia "Ginger" Delegal

Executive Director

VSD/ea

CC:

Nassau County Board of County Commissioners

RCVD COUNTY MGR 21 NOV 18 AMS:06